CYNGOR CYMUNED PENALUN          

             PENALLY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Penally Community Council Meeting 

Wednesday 11 November 2015, 

Village Hall, Penally

7.15pm

Present:
Councillors S Paul (Chairperson); C Cavill; V Paul; M Penn; J Preston; P 


Bradbury and C Clemson (Clerk)

15/11/01
Apologies
Councillor A. Richards
15/11/02
Declarations of Interest
Councillors S and V Paul.  Planning 15/0740/PS – Loft Conversion, Sharnbrook House, Penally.
15/11/03
Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting (held Wednesday 07 October 2015)

The minutes of the previous meeting held Wednesday 07 October were signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairperson, Councillor S. Paul.  Proposed Councillor Cavill.  Seconded Councillor V. Paul.
15/11/04
Matters Arising
First Cymru Bus Route
Due to unforeseen circumstances First Cymru Bus could not attend the meeting and have re-arranged for December Meeting.  Councillor Preston added that any vehicles blocking the road that stopped the bus passing through the village would still be noted.   Following a short discussion between Councillors with regards to the possibility of adding double yellow lines through the village it was concluded that this would not be an ideal solution.    It is hoped that First Cymru will be negotiable and that this much needed service will continue to run through the village.
Re-siting of WW1 Veterans Board
Councillor S Paul has contacted Mr David Glennister from the Penally History Group  and will be speaking to him in the very near future with regards to the siting of same.  Agenda item for next month.
The Green – Horse Chestnut Tree; Brambles; Moss on Path
The pathway in front of St Teilo's cottage has still not been cleared. The brambles still need to be removed by near the sub station and The Clerk will check that Smart Gardens still has this on their radar.  Smart Gardens have also asked if the Council wish them to carry out an extra village grass cut in December as the grass is still growing.   Councillor Cavill proposed that this take place. Seconded Councillor Penn.

The Clerk has spoke with Phil Davies, a local tree surgeon in Penally, with regards to the mis-shapen horse chestnut tree.  Mr Davies has asked that a site meeting be arranged between Richard Staden from PCC to discuss the work that needs to be carried out.
Placement of Dog Fouling Signs
Due to inclement weather the placement of the signs is still outstanding.  It is hoped that this will be completed before the next meeting.
15/11/05
Planning 
15/0837/DC – Discharge of Conditions relating to 13/0399/PA.  

Genoa, Plot Adjacent to The 
Firs, Penally.  NO OBJECTION

Councillors S and V Paul left the meeting.
15/0730/PA – Loft Conversion with dormer windows to create bedroom.  

Sharnbrook House, Penally.   Following a discussion it was thought that the proposed work would be over development and out of character to the conservation area in the centre of the village.  OBJECTION

Councillors S and V Paul returned to the meeting.
15/11/06
Correspondence Received
Letter of  Application for Community Councillor from Mr Piers Bradbury.

Councillor S Paul would like to put it to the Council to accept the letter of application.  All in Favour.  Mr. Piers Bradbury then received and signed the Council's Code of Conduct.

PCNPA – Updates on Land Allocations in the National Park 

The Clerk Magazine – November

Hywel Dda – Document entitled “Transforming Mental Health Services”

15/11/07
Accounts & Finance
a
Balance of Accounts
Business Reserve Account - £330.70

Business Current Account – £8235.80
b
Invoices for Payment 
£330.00
Smart Gardens October (/cheque 001519)

  £54.00
Royal British Legion – Poppy Wreaths (Cheque 001520)

£163.20
C Clemson, Clerk – October (Cheque 001521)

c
Appeals for Funds 
Keep Wales Tidy.  This appeal was turned down.
15/11/08
County Councillor's Report
Tetra Mast
The Tetra mast has now been in place at the top of Strawberry lane for the last eight years since its installation and subsequent operation a worrying statistic has emerged in the surrounding area which may or may not be linked to the Tetra mast output.  According to Cancer Research UK incidence of certain types of cancers are higher than the national average in this area. There is a lot of work to be done to present a case to demand that the mast be decommissioned and it will need the support of firm medical evidence. Investigations have been previously carried out on the effects of mobile phone masts, however the Tetra system remains as controversial as ever and I wish to raise public awareness of the possible hazards of Tetra transmissions.
Dog Fouling
At the last meeting of the Environment overview and scrutiny committee it was put to members that a more effective enforcement action would need to be taken to tackle the problem of irresponsible dog owners. The proposal that members of the committee have agreed to explore is the approval of giving officers of the council the power to impose on the spot fines for dog fouling offences. A further measure was to seek to introduce a dog permit scheme which would raise revenue for additional dog wardens in the county. Whilst I support moves to address this issue I understand that such a move will need to be approved via the Welsh government which is likely to take some time. In the meantime I have now collected the signs for placement in areas around the village where the problem of dog fouling exists.
Goal Posts
Due to Tenby junior football club continuing to make good use of the old school field it has been proposed that we arrange for the installation of goal posts on the field. The previous posts were removed due to them being unsafe; however the Tenby club has very kindly offered to help us with acquiring and installing the new posts. Once the items are available I will liaise with the planning officer to apply for permission to install the new Goals.
 349 Bus Route
  representative of the bus operators was invited to address the community council regarding the bus service through the village. Unfortunately a representative was unable to attend our November meeting so has now been invited to our December meeting.

 
DJ’s Night Club
The planning and rights of way committee have now approved the application to demolish the night club and build twelve residential units at the same location

15/11/09
Items of Business Submitted by Members
Nothing received
15/11/10
Reports from Councillors
Councillor Bradbury mentioned that the 3 plaques giving historic information on Penally and situated on The Green require specialist cleaning.  The Clerk will contact Planed, who originally provided the plaques, and ask for their comments.

Councillor Penn commented on the grass area as you enter the village near to Kiln Park Service Station is looking bedraggled.  Because of the time of year, this will be added as an Agenda item in the Spring Time.

Councillor V Paul asked when the Christmas Tree will be delivered.  The Clerk will contact Pembroke Town Council and ask for delivery dates.  She also mentioned that several signs have re-appeared on the fence opposite Kiln Park Service Station.  Councillor Preston will bring this to the attention of Pembrokeshire County Council.
15/11/11
Items for Crow News
Nothing to add

15/11/12
Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 09 December 2015

Meeting Closed at 20.33

